
        March 16, 2020 

11th Day of The January Term  

Maysville, MO 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the March 9,  2020 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making 

the motion to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting with 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White making  the second. Motion carried.  

 

The Commission welcomes all those who come in to attend the opening of their meetings. Anyone in the 

County is invited to their weekly meetings. 

 

Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison met with the Commission and Office Holders to discuss 

COVID-19 and plans moving forward. At this time there is no plan to close the building but the Commission 

and EMD will closely monitor the situation. 

 

The opioid litigation was tabled until further notice.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the Commission that the NW Commissioner’s Meeting in Putnam 

County is cancelled. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and West District Commissioner, Kyle White attended a Region D 

Meeting  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed  equipment, road and culverts. 

 

The Commission revisited the tube north of Rt. W on Hebron at the request of a landowner in that area. The 

Road & Bridge Department recommended that no action be taken at this time and the Commission concurred. 

 

The Commission signed a court order to implement training travel expenses for meals. Breakfast is $6.00 per 

day, Lunch $10 per day and Dinner $12 per day.  

 

The Commission met with Senior Auditor, Richard Stuck from the Missouri State Auditor’s Office to discuss 

their exit interview. Minor issues were discussed with the County Commissioners. The final report will be 

made at a later date with a manager from the Auditor’s Office meeting with the Commission to represent that 

document.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek said the Presidential Preference Primary was held March 10 and she reported a 

19% turn out.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advise the Commission that Clerk’s from across the State were in the process of 

petitioning the Court to postpone the April 7
th
 election until June 2. Melissa stated she would keep in contact 

with them concerning this issue.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

In April the Commission will change their weekly meetings from every Monday to every Tuesday at 9 a.m.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

March 23, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 

 


